FORTON PARISH COUNCIL
2024 – 2025 Councillors Updates

I would like to start by encouraging all councillors to look again at the minutes on the website; all the details are recorded carefully by Hilary our clerk.
I have picked out some highlights- we have all been very active!
Dav and Roz, our volunteer litter pickers submit a detailed report each month. Wyre give us green bags, but not the labour for collecting!
In Hollins Lane, a resident applied for a TPO on a tree in his property and the ancient hedge by the tubs was expertly trimmed to maintain proper height and a home for wildlife.
A new notice board was made for Hollins Lane and although there were initial problems with the lock, it has been well used.
Ron Smith has been sorting the speed camera information and reports regularly. A very detailed survey of all footpaths was completed by councillors, but £ 800 for repairs has yet to be used!
Christmas trees were given for the War Memorial and Hollins Lane chapel by our kind friends at Woodland Lodge - much appreciated.
We learned that the Methodist Chapel will have to close by next September. The council has completed a “notification of a village asset” while the future of the chapel is determined.
Building of houses on the School Lane land continues, with a few sold by the end of the year.
A new stop for the mobile library has been established at the Chapel   in Hollins Lane every third Wednesday. Librarian reports varied attendance.
Meetings are regularly attended and / or reported to by the Wyre councillor Charlotte and Matthew the councillor for Lancashire. We also get reports from a PCSO when she is available. We contributed money for a police e-bike.
Planning, paperwork and payments for the new community hall were   regularly reported to the council. 
Chair Janet Huddart
												
When a planning application looks as if there are grounds for objection, I write a draft FPC letter of objection for consideration. This year this was for 2300807/OUTMAJ, 24/00119/OULMAJ, 24/00240/OUT, 24/00357/FUL and 25/00166/MAJ.
The same applies to the Wyre Issus and Options consultation.
I took part with 3 others to do a survey of the condition of all public footpaths in the parish.
I am a member of the new village hall project which involves meetings and papers and 
sending updates to FPC. Outline planning permission was granted on 26th March 2025.
Cllr Peter Young
												

· Regular review and reporting to highways via the ‘love clean street app’ of potholes, flooding, drain grid blockages, road safety concerns including erosion, verges etc then monitoring actions. Reporting ones of particular concern to the Clerk and PC. 
· Contributing to the review of Public Right of Way footpaths reporting any concerns / maintenance requirements. Including completion of  the  Forton Parish Council Public Rights of Way Footpath review completion of seven of the twenty-five Forton footpaths ( 11,12,13,26,20,21) reporting on the condition of signage, stiles, bridges with photograph evidence and reference points. 
· Periodic litter picking 
· Discussing and reporting of issues with Forton residents 
· Signposting Forton residents to wider Wyre and Lancashire County Council support 
· This is in addition to reading, responding and actioning Parish Council communications. 
· Attending and contributing to monthly meeting. 
Cllr June Farebrother
												

I am the coordinator for the footpath assessment and follow up work. The initial assessment was shared between 4 of us and as a result it was decided to complete a more detailed assessment of the signs that not only indicate the start and finish of the paths but consider the need for on route marking. This work is ongoing. 
I am responsible for monitoring the flooding on Hollins Lane and where necessary sending the details and photographic evidence to Lancashire Council reminding them the problem has not gone away and needs fixing. 
Finally, I provide feedback from the new estates on Hollins Lane and where necessary provide other councillors with an insight into the differences between modern estate workings and older estate procedures. 
Cllr Wes Wilson
												

My contributions to the Parish include litter picking between Springvale and Cabus Garage, walking footpaths and checking gate/stiles and mending as required, talking  and listening to all and sundry and encouraging attendance at PC meetings, gardening with flowers around War Memorial and PC green bin duty. 
Cllr Neil Wigglesworth
												

· PC representative on the Village Hall and Playground committee.  
· Listening to parishioners issues and responding where appropriate.  
· Reporting street issues such as potholes and abandoned cars. 
· Supporting my husband managing the SPID system.  
· Responding to planning applications.
 
Cllr Sue Tresilian
												

I have been involved with consultations  regarding the school Lane junction, both from members of the public and councillors. Helping with planning questions and queries. Helping fix issues and problems as they arise and trying to generally help other councillors. 
Cllr Andrew Redmayne
												

1. Involvement in reading planning applications & putting in comments where necessary to WBC
1. Advising villagers with any queries or questions re: planning or matters that they are having problems with.  Reporting it where necessary
1. Prepping the meeting room for meetings
1. Checking the defibrillator & reporting each month
1. Taking part in the footpath survey
1. Reporting tree issues/problems to R Arrell, Tree Officer for WBC
1. Reporting fly-tipping when it occurs
1. Reporting potholes on Whinney Brow & “Spout House Hill” with some being repaired quickly
1. Attended a couple of LALC meetings with Cllr Huddart
1. Took part in the Traffic Survey at School Lane junction
1. Reported new way of reporting traffic incidents – Operation Snap
1. Contributed to WBC Local plan issues & options 24 after going to the public meeting in the Village Hall
1. Involved in citing of new PC noticeboard on Hollins Lane & keeping it up to date.

Cllr Lesley Dodgson
												

